

Dear CCAL Members,

In consideration of everyone's concerns regarding the Coronavirus and the desire to ensure the health and safety of all our members, the Board and the Juried Show Chairs have decided to postpone the March 20 reception. This saddens us, but we feel that this is the right move at this time.

We will instead offer Plan B. A video will be made announcing the winners of this year's show, and the video will be posted on our website and Facebook page for all to see. Ribbons will be hung on winning pieces next week and checks will be mailed to award winners. Photos of all art entered this year are already on the 2020 Juried Show page on the website, and members see them at crookedcreekart.org/2020-juried-show-photos. Voting may be completed online, or you may email your choice to mailto:CrookedCreekArtLeague@gmail.com?subject=Juried Show Voting.

We still want to celebrate our 25th anniversary in a special way. So, we have decided the May meeting will also serve as the delayed reception. There will be refreshments furnished by members and local businesses, and the founding members and award winners will be recognized.

In light of this, the formerly announced CCAL Annual Contest, "Family Ties," will **not** be held this year.

Pickup dates for non-awarded art from the juried show will still be April 4. The winning pieces will hang in the TAP Gallery until the **May** meeting.

In advance, I congratulate all the award winners and thank all participants.

If you have any questions, please contact me, Barbara Teusink, or Kay Fox.

Sincerely,

Sandra Oliver, President Crooked Creek Art League